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Dear Friends, 
 
Happy New Year! 
 
This may seem a strange greeting but in schools, in the  
Methodist Church and in some other places as well, we are 
transitioning from the old year into the new. Our church  
treasurers will be beginning the process of comparing their end 
of year again, various administrative delights will be coming 
across clergy desks, and after the relative quiet of the summer 
months the pace of clergy life will begin to pick up. 
 
Change is an interesting phenomenon. One way to exercise 
some clergy is to ask them to reflect on the merits and demerits 
of the different systems when it comes to clergy moving  
appointments. In Methodism, unlike most other denominations, 
all our clergy move at the same time. We’re ready to take up 
new appointments at the beginning of September. In the  
meantime, the matching process for clergy moving in 2026 has 
already begun to kick in. In other Denominations, the search for 
someone new cannot begin until the old one has disappeared, 
which means that an interregnum has to occur - whereas in our 
Methodist system, at any given point each church has a named 
minister. Change is an interesting thing to manage. 
 
Within the school system, there will be those taking their first 
tentative steps into formal education, while others look to the 
joys of GCSE and A Level courses and begin to have to  
contemplate the question of what might come next. In  
September, classes and new teachers will encounter each  
other and a whole new relationship begins. Change comes  
whether we like it or not. 
 
 
This is seen in the reality of life; the lives of the people of Gaza 
have changed beyond recognition since the Israelis began their 
invasion. When loved ones pass away, everything becomes  
different. At times change can be brutal, but we do seem to 
have an adaptability that enables us to cope. So this is not to 
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forget the impact of experience, but to indicate something of the 
resilience that people have. We just need to look at the example 
of the generation that went to war, in which those people were 
returned to civilian law and participated in the rebuilding of our 
country and laying the foundations of our modern society. 
 
Some theories suggest that change is good for us, it  
encourages adaptability, allows new experiences and assists 
our development as human beings. This of course can be  
difficult when change is not what we want to do. Often, though, 
something new, a change, can bring a new excitement to life.  
 
This week my one-year-old granddaughter had her first  
experience of eating a cherry - eating as many as her mother 
was prepared to put in front of her! The delight of the new  
experience, a change, was joyfully evident.  
 
Blessings, 
 
Richard 
 

WEEDON AND HARDWICK SHOW - 6th SEPTEMBER 

Come and join us and ’have a go!’’ lt’s not the BIGGEST we want - 
it’s the ORDINARY! The Flowers, Fruit and Veg that YOU grow in 
your garden. Your produce is as GOOD as anyone else’s. Be  
tempted and come down - we’ll show you what you need to do to  
enter. It’s FUN! Especially if you get a first prize card! There’s Cakes 
and Jams, Arts and Crafts. Let the Children have a go too. 
 
In the afternoon, you can sit and have a chat with tea and cake and 
wait for the AUCTION to start. Any Produce - fruit, veg, jams - even 
cakes that are donated for the Auction - will be sold! So if YOU have 
any suitable, bring them with you to add to the sale, and then there’s 
a chance to Win at the Raffle! [So bring some cash if you can!] 
 
CORRECTION: In the ‘’VILLAGE SHOW’’ schedule in last month’s 
copy, ‘’Max size for ANY picture in the ART section [classess 33-37] 
is A3 [16.5x 11.75in] or 420mmx297mm. In the schedule the ‘’X’’has 
been replaced by an ‘’asterisk’’ by mistake. 
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Deadline for October Magazine 

End of Friday September 19th 

TUESDAY CLUB WEEDON 
 

Tuesday September 9th at 8pm  
 in Weedon Old Schoolroom   

 

     “WETLAND WILDLIFE” 

           A brilliant illustrated talk by Mr John Tyler. 
 

Non members most welcome at £5.  

We look forward to seeing you. 

 

Please contact Judy Nagele on 01296 641278   

for more details. 
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Wild Weedon 

 
The Weedon Wildlife Group aims to 
protect and promote wildlife in and 
around Weedon and Hardwick  

 
How many heatwaves make a summer? Hot or not, the absence 
of rain has certainly had an effect on nature in many ways, and 
the leaves are dropping early as we head for autumn.  
 
Nature is resilient though and many creatures will be adjusting 
to the availability of food at this time of year. One knock-on  
effect has been a shortage of field voles for Barn Owls and as a 
result they seem to have given nesting a miss this year. Very 
few boxes across Bucks have had chicks (or even eggs) as the 
parents realise there isn’t enough food out there. In contrast the 
smaller birds seem to have done well if the number of juvenile 
Blackbirds, Robins, and Goldfinches in my garden is anything to 
go by.  
 
Butterflies also seem to have done well in the sunshine with 
good numbers and varieties being seen. The results of the Big 
Butterfly Count in July and August should be out soon as  
Butterfly Conservation experts analyse the data provided by  
Citizen Scientists (that’s folk like YOU) across the land. Indeed it 
is by recording and reporting your sightings to organisations 
such as Butterfly Conservation and the British Trust for  
Ornithology, among others, that the state of wildlife in Britain is 
assessed and the trends analysed. In the same vein our water 
monitoring work with the River Thame Conservation Trust adds 
to this overall picture.  
 
To keep up to date with our plans, visit our website 
www.wildweedon.org.uk follow us on Instagram @wildweedon 
or join our Facebook group, Wild Weedon. If you’ve any ideas 
for Wild Weedon projects in the coming year just contact us at 
contact@wildweedon.org.uk. 
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Join the wild challenge! 

 
It’s in the news wherever you are… 

 
…the natural world is struggling to survive. 

 
Pollinator numbers are in decline, threatening the growth of all manner 

of plant life, including those that humans and many other species  
depend on for food. 

 
The population of creepy-crawlies such as insects and spiders has  

dramatically decreased, having a ‘knock-on’ impact on small  
mammals and birds. 

 
There is a vast and complex relationship between all living things on 
earth. We are understanding more about those dependencies, and we 
know that when we hear about yet another extinction of a species, the 

network of life becomes more at risk. 
 

It is a huge challenge, and we can all do our bit to help.  
 

Your local wildlife conservation group has set out a fun challenge.  
 

Whether you have a window box or a more substantial plot of land, it 
is possible to do something to give wildlife a chance. Nature is  

amazing and will thrive if it is given the opportunity – right now it just 
needs a bit of help, and we can have some fun at the same time!  

 
Join the challenge – visit our website and see what can be done to 

help: www.wildweedon.org.uk/wfgcwildweedon.org.uk>Goings on> 
What we’ve been up to 

 
We’d love to see what you do! Please send any images to  

contact@wildweedon.org.uk. 
 

mailto:contact@wildweedon.org.uk.
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WEEDON OLD SCHOOLROOM 
   available for hire 
 
The Old Schoolroom is available for community, group or personal book-
ings, including parties. Full of historical character and atmosphere, but 
equipped with all up-to-date facilities, it’s suitable for a wide range of ac-
tivities. Fibre broadband wifi is provided free. 
 
The upstairs meeting room is keenly priced and ideal for small groups. 
We’re going for green and clean energy at the hall! We have replaced the 
oil boiler with electric, and our supply is all 
from  
renewables. 
 

Interested in hiring? 
Phone 01296 641382  
Email john_bush@btinternet.com   
Text 07909 143960 

mailto:john_bush@btinternet.com
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Louise Davis Catering 
 

QUALITY HOME COOKED FOOD      

FOR ALL OCCASIONS 
 

Tel:  07979 578055 
E: louise.d.1@hotmail.co.uk 
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Bespoke Baking in the 
Heart of Buckinghamshire  

 
If you fancy a sweet treat or 
need something special for a  
get-together, then please 
give Weedon’s Baking Girl 
a call.  
 
All our cakes are made to 
order, and I love  
a good baking challenge. 
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Jeremy Holden 

Carpet Services 

 

 All types of carpet and vinyl flooring 
 supplied and fitted  

Excellent quality carpet supplied 
Fitting only service  

Dry Carpet Cleaning  
Very competitive prices  

Adaptations, Repairs and Alterations 
 

30 years’ experience 
 

Our dry-cleaning system leaves carpets  
clean, dry and fresh instantly 

No job too small 
advice and quotes freely given 

 

Why pay shop prices? 

 

Tel:  01296 711 879   Mobile: 07721 421 608 



29 

 



30 

 



31 

 



32 

 

0 
 

 


